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Fremont Cemetery Trustee 

Meeting Minutes 

September 11, 2018 

 

The meeting was called to order by Trustee Steve Harms at 4:09 pm in the basement meeting room of 

the Fremont Town Hall.  Present were: Cemetery Trustees Matthew Thomas, Steve Harms and Jeanne 

Nygren, Cemetery Sexton Shawn Perreault and Superintendent Bruce White. 

 

Mr. Harms made a motion to approve the August 7, 2018 meeting minutes with no changes needed.  

Mr. Thomas seconded the motion.  Motion was passed. 

 

Superintendent Report – Mr. White got a general price to increase the water flow of $1300.00.  They 

would go lower for a deeper well.  Mrs. Nygren requested Mr. White get a written price with a hope to 

have this done in the spring of 2019. 

 

Budget – Trustees reviewed and discussed the proposed increases to the 2019 budget.  Mr. Harms and 

Mr. Thomas reminded everyone that we are playing catch up.  The cemetery budget has not been 

increase in a number of years.  Mr. Harms made a motion for the budget to be approved and presented 

as is for $31,050.00.  A statement will be given to Mrs. Carlson along with the budget supporting our 

position for her to present to the Bud. Comm.  In addition, the Trustees agreed to go and defend their 

budget.  This would allow the Budget Committee to ask more specific questions.  Mr. Thomas seconded 

the motion and it was approved.  

 

Warrant Article – Mrs. Nygren presented the Trustees with a rough draft of a General Cemetery 

Maintenance Trust Fund or Expendable Trust Fund to cover care of the lots and larger project to off set 

the general cemetery fund.  Motion made by Mr. Harms to move forward with this, seconded by Mr. 

Thomas.  Motion approved.  

 

West Property – Mr. West is still interested in doing something.  They are waiting for the Estate of his 

parents to be settled.  The family will then get together and discuss what they would like to do.  Mr. 

Thomas will follow up with Mr. West. 

 

Next meeting was scheduled for November 13th at 4:00 pm. 

 

Motion made by Mr. Harms to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mrs. Nygren.  Meeting was adjourned 

at 4:46 pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Shawn Perreault 

Cemetery Sexton 


